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$25,000 donated to the Playground Fund 
After a fun year running 19 events, the PTA has made just 
over $27,000! Our main focus for fundraising this year was 
getting the playgrounds back up and running and we are very 
proud to be able to give $25,000 to this awesome cause! A 
huge thank you goes out to all those who have donated their 
time and talents to making 2019 a great success!
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Pizza Day Horse Racing 
Night

Family Xmas 
Night

Hawaiian 
Disco 

PTA Teachers Reps 
Steph Brook and 

Hayley Moore 
along with PTA 
Chair Pamela 

Muller hand over 
$25,000 to Mrs. M 
& M, Whenuapai 
School Principal
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Who, What & Why 
Parent Teacher Associations have been quietly helping the school community for at least 100 
years in New Zealand! It is an association of parents and family based in the school, whose 
aim is to bring into closer relationship the home and the school for the benefit of the 
children. We also form a link between the school and the wider community. In many schools, 
the class sizes are increasing as budgets decrease; our school’s PTA, can provide some help 
through fundraising, as well as providing fun events for the children and adults alike!


This year we have had great fun getting to know each other better at the PTA meetings, 
where we have discussed our ideas and have strategised for our upcoming events. It has 
been wonderful seeing many familiar faces and meeting some new ones during events such as 
the disco and lunch days. 


But now it’s the chance for a new team: we are in need of a new Chair, Secretary and 
Treasurer for 2020 to set the agenda and make the PTA magic happen! 

Please contact the school if you are interested in fulfilling these roles or if you have any 
other questions. 


Thanks for a great year, 

Your 2019 PTA Team
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